MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE PLAN COMMISSION MEETING
June 25, 2012
IN ATTENDANCE: John Rosenbaum, Ellen Bunn, Mike Fagan, Jim Hanson, Wayne Hefty, and Denise Sullivan. (A quorum is present.)
CALL TO ORDER: by Rosenbaum at 7 p.m. 

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. The final agenda was posted on 6/21/12 in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as a courtesy to the residents, a notice was published in the Mt. Horeb Mail. 
MINUTES: MOTION by Hefty/Fagan to approve the minutes of May 29, 2012, as distributed. Motion carried 6-0.
D. & K. Berg/Lot Line Reconfiguration/Klevenville-Riley Rd./Sec. 3: MOTION by Sullivan/Fagan to approve the lot line adjustment as presented with the condition that there be no further land divisions for development according to the current Town land use plan and ordinances for Lot 2 and no further land divisions for development for Lot 1 as voluntary stipulated by the landowners. Discussion: The existing lots contain 7.77 acres and 41.01 acres. The Bergs wish to decrease the smaller lot to 4.5 acres and increase the larger lot to 43.5 acres to include the existing house. They do not want further development since they believe no additional development areas exist on the property. The Plan exhausts the density units on the 4.5 acre lot and the standard deed notice could be recorded for this lot, i.e. “The following parcels of real property contain no further land divisions for development according to the current Town land use plan and ordinances.” Due to the size of the larger lot, the Plan might not exhaust its density units so the standard deed notice would not apply. On the larger lot, adequate acreage exists for a potential density unit if a development area could be identified. Since the Bergs do not believe another development area exists on the land, they wish to voluntarily stipulate no further development. By the 7/16/12 TB meeting, the proper language for the voluntary restriction will be researched. Motion to approve with conditions carried 6-0. 7:52 p.m. 

PLAN COMMISSION PROCEDURES: 
The next PC meeting will be held on Monday, July 23, at 7 p.m., with the deadline for submittals as July 9, 2012.  If a site visit is requested, the applicant will be asked to attend the July PC meeting to enable the PC to explain the site visit/concept plan process and answer any questions the applicant may have regarding the town land use plan.   
ADJOURN: MOTION by Fagan/Hefty. Motion carried 6-0.
Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                         Vicki Anderson, Recording Secretary 

